
BAKERSFIELD COLLEGE - SOUTHWEST 
Historical Data and Growth in Transfer Enrollment 
 
ENROLLMENT HISTORY 
Bakersfield College has had a presence serving southwest students for many years offering courses at 
different locations including Stockdale High School and Bakersfield Christian High School before the current 
location subleased by Fresno Pacific University. BC began the sublease at the current FPU location in March 
2015 and began offering courses in Summer 2015 with 3 sections. As the college experienced growing 
demand and long waitlists, we explored ways to expand our existing night section offerings in the southwest 
to include a robust day schedule. Thus, KCCD entered into a 20 month sublease with FPU effective August 1, 
2017.    

Term # of Sections FTES Census Enrollment  
Summer 2015 3 7.1 58 
Fall 2015 12 43.1 348 
Spring 2016 12 28.7 234 
Summer 2016 6 14.1 127 
Fall 2016 18 47.5 458 
Spring 2017 18 41.7 332 
Summer 2017 4 8.2 66 
Fall 2017 24 79 633 
Spring 2018 56 129.1 1,106 
Summer 2018 56 102.7 1,129 
Fall 2018 86 222.8 2,010 

 
 
TRANSFER PATHWAY GROWTH 
Increased degree completion has been a high priority for Bakersfield College over the last six years. Since the 
passage of Senate Bill 1440 legislating Associate Degrees for Transfer (ADT), Bakersfield College has 
developed and offers 30 ADT pathways. Subsequently, faculty and staff from BC and CSUB collaborated to 
develop the Kern Promise’s Finish in 4.  This program supports the increase in student completion with an 
Associate Degree for Transfer in 60 semester units at BC. Students are then guaranteed admission to CSUB, in 
a similar major, and will complete an additional 60 semester units to earn a bachelor’s degree! The Finish in 
4 efforts aim to guarantee students complete their transfer degree in 2 years at Bakersfield College and a 
baccalaureate degree in the following 2 years at CSUB. Together, the goal is to move students through to the 
next stage of their educational and career goals in a more efficient and impactful way. Since the inception of 
ADT offerings at the college, the number of ADT completers has grown significantly, reaching a record of 798 
ADTs awarded in 2017-18. And roughly 80% of these students transferred to CSUB.  
 

 
 



In addition, the college has intentionally created certificates of achievement for transfer general education 
coursework patterns to provide achievable momentum points for students to incentivize them to progress 
towards completion. The creation of these certificates have streamlined the articulation of courses to the 
transfer institution.  
 
Our Guided Pathways mindset encompasses much of the work described above and has served as the 
impetus to increase student completion. The main goal of Guided Pathways is to make the pathways clearer, 
giving students the tools to make the right choices that fit their interests, and being intentionally intrusive in 
our guidance. This includes the development of accurate and detailed educational plans, building student 
support services, creating C-ID and Transfer degree curriculum, reviewing our instructional program 
pathways for clarity, and implementing a strategic outreach and intake program.  
 
LEASE TIMELINE  
 
March 12, 2015 
Business Services---Consent (Items Other than Construction) 

Ratification of a facilities use agreement with the Kern Community College District, on behalf of Bakersfield 
College (BC), and Fresno Pacific University (FPU). The request is for Bakersfield College Spring Semester 
classes to be held at the FPU Bakersfield facility. The term is from February 16 through May 12 2015. The 
cost to the District is not to exceed $9,750.00, to be paid from GU0001 Unrestricted funds. 

Attachment (public): 
 FPU Facility Use Agreement  

 
November 3, 2015 
Business Services---Consent (Items Other than Construction) 

Ratification of facility use agreements between the Kern Community College District, on behalf of Bakersfield 
College and Fresno Pacific University (FPU). The request is for fall semester classes to be held at the Fresno 
Pacific University - Bakersfield site. The term is from August 22, 2015 through December 11, 2015. The 
cost to the District is not to exceed $22,680.00, to be paid from GU001 Unrestricted funds GU001 

Attachment (not public): 
 Fresno Pacific University Room Requests  

 
April 14, 2016 
Business Services---Consent (Items Other than Construction) 

Ratification of a facility use request between the Kern Community College District, on behalf of Bakersfield 
College, and Fresno Pacific University to provide instructional facilities for the Spring 2016 semester. The 
term is from January 19, 2016 through May 13, 2016. The cost to the district is not to exceed $19,440.00, 
to be paid from GU001 Unrestricted fund.Attachment (public): 

 FPU Facility Use Agreement  
 
August 11, 2016 
Business Services---Consent (Items Other than Construction) 

Ratification of a facility use agreement between the Kern Community College District, on behalf of Bakersfield 
College, and Fresno Pacific University for use of classrooms to offer summer courses. The term is from June 
13, 2016 through July 21, 2016. The cost to the District is not to exceed $10,800.00, to be paid from GU001 
Unrestricted fund. 

October 13, 2016 
Business Services---Consent (Items Other than Construction) 

Ratification of facility use agreements between the Kern Community College District, on behalf of Bakersfield 
College, and Fresno Pacific University for use by Bakersfield College to offer various courses in the 2016 Fall 
semester. The term is from August 20, 2016 through December 9, 2016. The cost to the District is not to 
exceed $27,060.00, to be paid from GU001 Unrestricted fund. 



 
July 13, 2017 
(Educational Services ---Approval)  
 
Authorization for the Interim Chief Financial Officer to enter into a facility use agreement between the Kern 
Community College District, on behalf of Bakersfield College, and Fresno Pacific University(FPU). The 
agreement allows Bakersfield College to use FPU facilities for the delivery of college courses and student 
services in southwest Bakersfield. The term is from August 1, 2017 through March 31, 2019. The cost to 
the District is not to exceed $448,600.00 annually, to be paid from GU001 unrestricted fund. 

Attachments (not public):  
 Fresno Pacific Agreement  
 Appendix B (floor diagram) 
 FPU_Cost Spreadsheet 

 


